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STATEMENT OF PURPOSE  
“We care for God’s children of all ages by growing 

disciples who make disciples.” 
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(Continued on page 3) 

A Note From Pastor Mark 
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Pastor Bill                                                                

Adult Education 

A Note From Pastor Mark (Continued) 

Peace,     Pastor Mark 

(Continued from page 2) 

GRAFTON FOOD PANTRY 
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Ministry Musings 

(Continued on page 5) 
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(Continued from page 4) 

Ministry Musings (Cont.) 
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A      ,               
      

    L  G ? 
It's a great way to engage                   

with your brothers and sisters                
here at SOTP and to learn more              

about our Lord.                            
Or even better, start a new group! 

You don't need to be a Bible scholar           
or even have a lot of Bible background;         

we can all learn together! 
For more information, to join a group or 

start a group contact Donna Kelly. 
Happy Life Group Year!! 

Contact: Donna Kelly            
donna@sotpmail.com  

GET CONNECTED WITH SOTP FAMILY 
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If you have any building related issues, problems or 
needs please contact our team at the e-mail below.  
Once received one of our team members will address 
your need and/or contact you.   

Contact: Mark Frendreis & The Property Team  
SOTPproperty@gmail.com 

PROPERTY CONCERNS? 

Electronic Giving contributions and 
donations dropped off at the church, 
must be received by midnight 
December 31, 2020. 

All mailed in donations should be 
postmarked no later than December 
31, 2020 and received and posted 
by the Finance Contribution 
Secretary by January 5, 2021. 

Contact: Sue Wehnes   susanwehnes@sbcglobal.net   

Sue Wehnes is retiring as the 
Financial Contribution 
Secretary.  Please reach out to Sue 
and thank her for her dedication and 
years of service. 

The Finance Committee is now 
looking to recruit a volunteer to fill the 
Financial Contribution Secretary 
position.  Sue will help train the new 
person on the procedures for 
recording and tracking all contributions to SOTP.  This is about a 
two-hour commitment per week and computer skills are required. 

Please consider sharing your time and talents with the Finance 
team.  If you are interested and would like to find out more 
information, please contact Bob Mollis by email: 
bobmollis@outlook.com or cell phone 630-215-5525. 

Contact Bob Mollis  bobmollis@outlook.com  

SOTP F  C  S  
R   A  

2020 DONATION INFORMATION 
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During the pandemic, many of us have 
been looking for things to occupy the 
extra time we now have since we are 
restricted with activates.  Here is a fun 
quiz to test your knowledge of the 
offering process here at Shepherd of the 
Prairie Lutheran Church (SOTPLC). The 
answers are at the bottom of the article.
     

Someone said "learning usually happens between birth and death"  

1.  SOTPLC will mail my 2021 offering envelopes if I don't pick them up.
       

 TRUE  FALSE       

2.  I am signed up for Simply Giving.   I don't need offering envelopes. 

 TRUE  FALSE       

3.  I can use my credit card to make donations to various ministry's at 
SOTPLC.      

 TRUE  FALSE    

4.  If I get behind on my offerings and want to catch up I need to put a 
check or cash in each weekly envelope.    

 TRUE  FALSE    

5.  I will receive Quarterly statements of my giving.    

 TRUE  FALSE       

6.  It's a good idea to tape my offering envelope shut.   

 TRUE  FALSE       

7.  Simply Giving is a secure way to have my offering electronically 
transferred to SOTPLC.       

 TRUE  FALSE       

8.  I don’t need to designate on my envelope how to divide my offering, 
did that on my Estimate of Giving.    

 TRUE  FALSE       

9.  If I decide to donate stock as my offering I just need to contact my 
broker to handle the transaction.      

 TRUE   FALSE    

10.  If I want to have my financial institution transfer money from one of 
my accounts, I just need to let him the amount.     

 TRUE  FALSE       
(Continued on page 9) 

$ ENVELOPES $  $ OFFERING $ QUIZ ?'   



9  

 

11. What do I win if I got all 10 True & False questions right.  See 
#11 at the bottom of this article.  

     

  Answers to TRUE and FALSE questions    

1.  FALSE: It is costly to mail individual boxes.  Maybe a friend or 
relative could pick them       

up for you.  Thanks to 72% of the congregation that have  picked up 
their envelope as of December 20th.     

Any envelopes not picked up by January 31st will be in the 
stationery room.        

2.  FALSE:  Offering envelopes are available for all to use.  If you 
are enrolled in the Simply Giving program,  

the special service envelopes are available to be used for Lent, 
Easter, Flowers, Food Pantry, etc.     

3.  TRUE:  You can use your credit card to make donations on 
SOTP.org for various ministries such as General     

Fund, Mortgage Service, Memorials, Artist Series, Piano Fund, 
Christmas, and more to be added later.      

The option is available to pay the small fee for using the credit card 

4.  FALSE:  You only need to use one envelope and one check.  
When the counters get multiple envelopes they combine everything 
into  one envelope and it's recorded the day it's deposited.  

5.  TRUE:  You will receive quarterly statements by email if we have 
your email address.  Year- end statements will a printed and mailed 
by USPS.        

6.  FALSE:  Envelopes that are taped shut are frustrating for the 
counters.     

7.  TRUE:  Simply Giving was introduced by Lutheran Brotherhood 
in the mid '90's.  It was turned over to Vanco in the early 2000's.  It 
is a very secure way of electronically transferring money.  We 
presently have       

90 households participating with Simply Giving.  When using Simply 
Giving, your offering by-passes the counters. It is posted directly to 
your account though church software.    For information on Simply 
Giving contact Michelle Rankin, Rick Miller, Chris Brolsma, Mike 
McCann, Matt Greene, or Ralph Wehnes.   

(Continued from page 8) 

(Continued on page 10) 

$ ENVELOPES $  $ OFFERING (C ) 
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EMAIL COMMUNICATIONS 

Do You Receive All Our email communications? 
 Daily Devotionals (Food for the soul) 
 Weekly Friday Flourish (Church info) 
 Monthly Newsletter (More detailed information) 

 

To start receiving any of the above, please e-mail  your 
request to: Admin@SOTPmail.com 

 

If you aren’t receiving other e-mail blasts from us, please reach out 
to Michelle Rankin at Michelle@sotpmail.com to be added. 

0 

Shop AmazonSmile, when you select SOTP as your nonprofit.  
Same Amazon you know & love, but Amazon donates 0.5% of your 

eligible purchase to 
SOTP. 

We have received 

$1,524.77 as of 
November 2020.     

 

Contact: Michelle Rankin  michelle@sotpmail.com 

DO YOU SHOP AMAZON? 

8.  FALSE:  The volunteer offering counters don't have access to the 
Estimate of Giving cards.  If envelope is blank, everything will default  
to General Fund.       

9.  FALSE:  First you need to contact the SOTPLC Treasurer, and 
he will instruct you what to do.     

10.  FALSE: You also have to make sure your name is on the check 
as donor and if you want the money to go to accounts other than the 
General Fund, you will need to let the Contribution Secretary and 
the Treasurer know the amount to each fund.    

11.  You don't win anything, but you do qualify to be on the 
Stewardship Committee.   Please contact Rick Miller at 630-940-
6469.     

Contact: Rick Miller   rlmiller3k@gmail.com 

(Continued from page 9) 

$ ENVELOPES $  $ OFFERING (C ) 
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HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH 

FRIENDS BIBLE STUDY 

“For even the Son of Man did not come to be served, but 
to serve, and to give his life as a ransom for many.”  Mark 
10:45 
Members of Friends Bible Study have completed the 
study of Genesis and will now move to the New 
Testament and learn from the Gospel of Mark.  This will 
allow us to follow along with the Gospel readings for the 
year 2021. 

Come with us and Be Diligent; see how the characteristics of a servant 
drew people to Jesus.  Jesus had a willingness to help others first, meet 
others’ practical needs, and gave sacrificially to others.  Our study guide is 
Be Diligent by Warren Wiersbe. 
Friends Bible Study will resume on Monday, January 11, 2021.  We meet 
from 12:30-2:00 in the Willow Room at Shepherd of the Prairie.  This room 
is large enough for everyone to be a safe distance apart and we always 
wear masks. 

Contact Linda Dungey: lindajsd88@gmail.com 
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Shepherd of the Prairie has begun a new 
Facebook group entitled Grief Journey Group.  
This group is for members of SOTP who are 
dealing with the loss of a loved one in their life or 
members the current Grief Journey Group. If you 

would like to join, simply go to SOTP’s Facebook page and click on 
groups.  Then choose the Grief Journey Group and ask to join.  
Your request will be reviewed and approved.  For more information 
contact Donna Kelly at donna@sotpmail.com.  

Contact: Donna Kelly   donna@sotpmail.com 

GRIEF JOURNEY GROUP 

If you have lost a loved one and would like to be 
part of a group that can provide support, comfort 
and ideas for journeying through this season of 
grief, we here at Shepherd of the Prairie would like 
to provide that kind of opportunity for you.  There 
are no requirements, or need to commit to a specific 
length of time to attend, nor that you must attend 
every session; you don’t even need to speak except to introduce 
yourself and tell us who you have lost.  There is no charge for 
participation in this group.  

This group is for all who have lost a loved one whether it is a 
spouse, parent, sibling, child, grandchild, friend or any other 
relational loss.  We meet  in person, socially distanced, every 
Tuesday evening from 6 to 7 pm in the Fellowship Hall beginning 
again on January 6th.  
 

Contact: Donna Kelly   donna@sotpmail.com 

GRIEF JOURNEY FACEBOOK GROUP 

“SOTP supports Habitat for Humanity in two different 
ways, both of which need volunteers. One, is to 
participate in the construction process. The second is to 
help at the Elgin Restore. 
The Restore has implemented safeguards such as 
wearing masks, distancing, and limiting the number of 
customers/workers. If you would feel safe enough under 
those conditions, join us as we go once a month on the 
third Thursday, from 9:30 AM until noon. 
The outside construction during the winter months has 

been put on hold ( in the Fox Valley area) for the next 2-3 months. 
If you want to help in either way, contact Carl Hupert. 

Contact: Carl Hupert   carlhupert@gmail.com 

HABITAT FOR HUMANITY 
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ONLINE GIVING 

MEMORY GARDEN UPDATE 
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SUNDAY SCHOOL IS ONLINE 

PRAYER CHAIN 

We have updated our prayer chain to make it 
easier for you to send a prayer request.  By 
using these methods prayers go out immediately 
without needing to wait for someone to see them 

in their email and send them out; which can delay a prayer request 
getting to the chain. 

You can either: 

 go to our website (sotp.org) and look under New Content for 
“prayer request form”.  You can fill out the form and then hit 
submit.  Your prayer request will go out to the entire prayer 
chain directly from the website form 

 send a prayer request directly to the email address                                
sotp-prayer-chain@gaggle.email and it will go directly to the 
prayer chain. 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 

Prayer shawls are still being made.  If you are interested in making 
shawls at home, contact Jeanne Henley. 

If you need a prayer shawl for a loved one, the church office is open 
Monday—Friday from 9am—2pm, please come by and pick one up. 

Contact: Jeanne Henley   cjhenley2003@yahoo.com 
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Contact: Donna Kelly   donna@sotpmail.com  

GOD’S GLOBAL BARNYARD 

Members of 
Shepherd 
Of The 
Prairie, we 
have 
identified a 
new exciting 
volunteer 
opportunity! 
Our 

Community Outreach ministry is in need of a Public Relations 
Coordinator. This person would help ministries and staff gather 
information about ongoing activities that could be used for press 
releases and advertisements in news papers and Digital advertising 
on the Internet. The PR Coordinator would be a member of our 
Community Outreach team and responsible for sending this 
information to our church’s newly obtained publicist. If this sounds like 
an interesting way for you to serve your church and the kingdom of 
God, please contact Our Community Outreach Chairman, Mike 
Yndestad by email, mike@sotpmail.com 

Mike looks forward to hearing from you.  

Contact: Mike Yndedstad  mike@sotpmail.com 

PUBLIC RELATIONS COORDINATOR 
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With live streaming the worship services at SOTP, 
your Worship Committee would like to brighten up 
the sanctuary with flowers for the sanctuary. As 
normal each arrangement is $50. The florist will 
deliver the flowers for the Sunday worship 
services and then I would bring the flowers to your 

home on Sunday or Monday after the service (practicing social 
distancing, of course). If you are interested in donating flowers, 
please contact Diane Mollis at dem910@outlook.com. Provide your 
name, address, phone number and for whom the flowers are 
dedicated to or in memory of, and which Sunday you are interested in 
displaying the bouquet. If you have any questions, contact Diane. 

Thank you to those who donated flowers for the month of December: 
 December 13–Ed & Carolyn Cuttle in celebration of Carolyn’s birthday. 
 December 20–Grant & Linda Jahr in celebration of their 44th wedding 

anniversary and in memory of what would have been Grant’s mother’s 
100th birthday. 

 December 27–Two arrangements from Chris & Sara Solem in 
celebration of their 46th wedding anniversary and their daughter, 
Elizabeth’s, birthday. 

Also, thank you to those who donated Poinsettia’s for Christmas: 
 Cheryl Adams in memory of Martin Adams 
 Jim & Barb Auwerda in memory of our mothers, Betty Schule 
       and Nina Auwerda 
 Dottie, Bobzin, in memory of her sister, Caroline 
 Lynn Broederdorf & Bonnie Vanalia in memory of Lenny Johnson, 
 Bob, Marge, Gerry & Dan Broederdorf 
 Shirley Cotton In memory of her husband, Jerry 
 Ed & Carolyn Cuttle dedicated to children & grandchildren, and 
 in memory of our parents & Carolyn's brother 
 Jerry & Pam Darow 
 Carol Engstrom in memory of loved ones 
 Elaine Gillam in memory of Bob, Mom & Dad 
 Mary Holbrook dedicated to all God's people 
 Barb Hoppensteadt in memory of Don, Alex, Ron & Dee 
 Martha Jacobson in memory of her husband, Jim 
 Sue & Bill, Kamphausen, in memory of loved ones 
 Mike & Judy Luecht in memory of our family in heaven 
 Susan Mattiucci & Richard Brush 
 George & Louise, Sebastian in memory of our parents 
 Ralph & Susie Wehnes in memory of Ralph, Sr., Louise, and 
 Ed & Marguerite 
 Becky Wright in honor of all affected by COVID 19 

Contact: Dianne Mollis   dem910@outlook.com 

LET THERE BE FLOWERS 
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THANK YOU—HARPSICHORD USE 

MUSICIANS NEEDED 

 We need you! Do you play an 
instrument or sing? We are in need of 
volunteers to help create a moving 
worship experience. If this sounds like 
something you would enjoy doing, 
please consider joining the SOTP 
Worship Team. We are always looking 
for singers, 

instrumentalists, sound and visual 
technicians. The Worship Band 
rehearses before worship the Sunday 
that they lead worship. If you are 
interested, please contact Brian for more 
information and to set up a meeting. 

Contact:  Brian Buesing  
brian@sotpmail.com 
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Treasurer’s Report as of November 30, 2020   
Assets include $95,000 from the SBA Paycheck Protection Program 
received on April 24, 2020.  These funds are expected to be forgiven 
at the end of the program.  This does not affect the year to date 
Operating Fund. 

General Fund Report   The General Fund Balance is $186,043.  
Income for the month was $46,425 and Expenses for the month 
were $55,118. 

Mortgage Service Fund Report   The Mortgage Service Fund 
Balance is $81,649.  Income for the month was $17,109.  The 
monthly mortgage payment is $19,536. 
 

    This Month 

General Fund  Actual  Budget  Difference 

 Income: $   46,425 $ 63,141 $ (16,715) 

 Expenses: $   55,118 $ 63,825 $    8,706) 
  

    Year-to-Date  

General Fund  YTD Actual YTD Budget Difference 

 Income: $  666,868 $  694,551 $   (27,682) 

 Expenses: $  652,275 $  693,888 $     41,612 
 

Mortgage Service Fund 

 Income for month: $    17,109 

 Fund Balance:   $    81,649 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Cliff Dungey 
 

Congregation Treasurer 

FINANCIAL NEWS 

CONGREGATIONAL COUNCIL 
Bud Hansen, President   Matt Greene, Vice President    

Cliff Dungey, Treasurer   Sarah Wolf, Secretary  
Marlene Boehler, Carla Elam, Mike Luecht, 

Ellen Nissen, Christa Serpe 
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Pastor Mark Boster                   
Senior Pastor                         

pastormark@sotpmail.com 
 

Pastor Bill Waxenberg                 
Director of Adult Education          
pastorbill@sotpmail.com 

 

Erik Boehmke                        
Organist 

 erik@sotpmail.com 
 

Brian Buesing                         
Contemporary Worship Leader               

Brian@sotpmail.com 
 

Melanie Chesny                       
Accounting Administrator        
melanie@sotpmail.com   

 

Tessa DeLong 
Director of Children & Family 

Ministries 
Tessa@sotpmail.com 

 

Donna Kelly                          
Connections Minister 

donna@sotpmail.com 
 

Dennis Lilla                          
Technology Support Manager               

sotpmail.com 
 

Jane McMullen                        
Director of Music & Worship            

jane@sotpmail.com 
 

Michelle Rankin                       
Office Manager           

michelle@sotpmail.com 
 

Mike Yndestad 
A/V Coordinator 

Mike@sotpmail.com 
 
 
 

LITTLE LAMBS PRESCHOOL  
 

Jill Gillming                           
Preschool Director 

LittleLambs@sotpmail.com 
 

Emily Schoenberg 
Emily@sotpmail.com 

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS STAFF 


